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“Add zest to your life . . .And pass the joy to others!”�

Apr - May  ‘21 

Activities & Events Guide 
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2 | Williamston Area Senior Center (517) 655-5173 * williamstonseniorctr@gmail.com 

Changes coming to the WASC 

 

As Spring sprouts on the horizon, it brings opportuni-

ties for new life, with flowers blooming, trees bud-

ding, and nature returning in full voice. The WASC 

is experiencing some changes this Spring as well. 

Changes that will bring new life and new opportuni-

ties to the programs offered as we turn the corner of 

the COVID-19 pandemic. The popular “Picnic in the 

Park” is returning with the first picnic for 2021 

planned for Tuesday, May 11th. This year’s picnic 

will include the Annual Membership meeting, which 

was postponed last year due to COVID. Additional 

information for signing up for the picnic and the An-

nual Meeting is provided in this newsletter.  

 

At this year’s annual meeting, one crucial business item will be a vote on a revision to the WASC Bylaws. The 

WASC now receives some revenues from tax millages passed by the city and local townships. We deeply appreciate 

the support of the local communities. We look forward to increased opportunities to provide services for seniors in 

our community through this support. The Board is recommending a revision to the Bylaws that will allow for board 

representation from the city and townships supporting the WASC through tax revenues. Other changes are also pro-

posed to reflect current WASC operations better. Members will have the opportunity to vote on the proposed Bylaws 

and elect Board members at the annual meeting. Further information regarding the annual meeting is provided in a 

separate article in this newsletter.  We looking forward to better days ahead as we move beyond the pandem-

Weekly Activities 

The WASC plans to expand opportunities for seniors 

to connect for coffee, snacks, and social activities to 

three days per week beginning in April. Seniors must 

call the center to reserve a spot. Current COVID pro-

tocols will be in place. In addition, some programs 

are in the planning process to provide much needed 

services to area seniors even though we are not able 

to resume the lunch program offered by TCOA. 

 

Information regarding current activities will be post-

ed online and at the WASC Facebook page.  Seniors 

may also contact the WASC either by phone or email 

for more information. 

 

 

WASC is online 

Check us out online for latest updates: 

 

Web: www.williamstonseniorcenter.com 

Facebook: Williamston Area Senior Center 

 

 

 

WASC Mission 

The WASC shall be a “go-to” resource where aging adults 

and their families find support, guidance, educational, and 

social programs assisting seniors 55 years of age and older, 

navigate life transitions, and continue to be active, 

healthy, and engaged in the community. 

 

 Our mission is reflected in the motto: 

Add zest to life and pass the joy to others. 

 

WASC Purpose 

The WASC shall provide educational, enrichment, 

health awareness, and social programs; shall serve as 

a resource for individuals needing assistance with 

medical and social service networks; and collaborate 

with other community agencies, local government, 

and trained professionals to meet the needs of the 

senior population. 

 

WASC Location 

The WASC meets on the third floor of the Com-

mons, 201 School Street in Williamston, Michigan.   

Handicap access and elevators are available. 



DIRECTOR’S CORNER . . . 
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Good News–there has been an increase in individuals receiving their Covid-19 vaccines, 

including seniors.   Covid-19 numbers are declining slowly, and businesses are starting 

to open following mandated precautions. The WASC can now increase coffee hour par-

ticipants from 10 to 25 individuals.  Unfortunately, hot meals are not available through 

TCOA yet.  Hopefully, this will change by July of 2021.  The WASC is still requesting 

participants to follow the recommended guidelines including, wearing masks, social dis-

tancing, frequent hand washing and sanitizing, and recording temperatures when enter-

ing the WASC.   

 

Plans are to resume some programming beginning in April. Programs will be offered on 

Wednesdays from 12:00 noon to 1:30 pm.  Currently, the following programs are sched-

uled: 

�� April 14

th

, Tammy from Grace Hospice will conduct a Music Bingo 

�� April 21

st

, an elementary beginner’s technology class for seniors  

�� April 23

rd

, monthly Movies for Seniors will begin.  

 

May 11

th

 will feature our first “Picnic in the Park” for the summer season. Plans are to schedule a picnic each month 

throughout the summer and early fall.  Please check the WASC website for additional information.   

 

On April 15th, Thursdays will be added as an additional Coffee Day to allow seniors to gather at the WASC.  If you 

have suggestions for other activities, please contact the WASC. We would love to hear your ideas. Please call ahead 

and reserve your space at the WASC for the coffee hour or programs. 

 

In the absence of meals offered at the WASC, any community senior may pick up a five-day supply of frozen dinners 

on Wednesdays. Please contact the Tri-County Office on Aging at 517-887-1393 to schedule a time to pick up your 

meals at the WASC. This program will continue throughout the pandemic under the direction of TCOA. 

 

The Williamston Area Senior Center is a non-profit charitable 501 (c) (3) organization.  Any donation to the center is 

tax-deductible.  You may also consider supporting the center through a legacy endowment as a part of your estate 

planning. 

—John Roy Castillo 

 

 

Support the WASC, shop at AmazonSmile! 

AmazonSmile is a simple way to support your favorite charitable organization every time you shop, at no additional 

cost to you. When you shop at AmazonSmile, you find the same low prices, vast selection, and convenient shopping 

experience as Amazon.com, with the added benefit that AmazonSmile will donate 0.5% of your eligible purchases to 

the charitable organization of your choice.  

 

Here's how to sign up for AmazonSmile: 

Visit smile.amazon.com. 

Sign in with your Amazon.com credentials (login id and password). 

Choose a charitable organization, search for the Williamston Area Senior Center to receive donations. Select 

the Williamston Area Senior Center as your charity. 

Start shopping. 



WASC BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 

WASC Wish List 

 

Your donation is appreciated! 

 

�� Bottles of hand sanitizer 

�� Sanitizing wipes 

�� Facial tissue 

�� Dawn dish soap 

�� Paper placemats 

�� 8 oz. drink cups 

�� 8 oz. coffee cups 

�� Quart & Gallon Storage Bags 

�� Paper Towels 

�� Tea bags for ice tea 

�� Coffee 

�� Colorful and /or Holiday 

Napkins 

�� Volunteers 

�� New members (Bring a 

friend) 
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President 

Ron Harris (2017) 

Phone: 517.655.3009 

Email: ron101848@gmail.com 

 

Vice President 

Michael Black (2019) 

Phone: 517.202.1610 

Email: mikeablack@gmail.com 

 

Secretary 

Julie Rudd (2017) 

Phone: 517.410.9433 

Email: jul992000@yahoo.com 

 

Treasurer 

Steve Arends (2017) 

Phone: 517.657.3805 

Email: ksarends@yahoo.com 

 

Treasurer emeritus 

Virginia Taschner 

Phone: 517.231.5615 

 

Director 

John Roy Castillo 

Phone: 517.204.7694 

Email: castillojohnroy@gmail.com 

Trustees 

Karen Bollman (2018) 

Phone: 517.655.4728 

Email: kmbollman@gmail.com 

 

Cindy Hale (2018) 

Phone: 517.582.0616 

Email: cindyspinspin@gmail.com 

 

Marilyn Thompson (2020) 

Phone: 517.420.1142 

Email: Marjt76@gmail.com 

 

Roxanne Houghton (2020) 

Phone: 810.869.0952 

Email: roxie03.rh@gmail.com 

 

Tina Maurer (2018) 

Phone: 517.655.6313 

Email: maurertm@hotmail.com 

 

Ann Lemmon (2020) 

Phone: 517.290-3078 

Email: lemmenah@gmail.com 

 

If you would like to join the monthly 

board meeting via Zoom. Call the 

WASC! 

�



PRESIDENT RON’S POST 

It has been one year since the WASC closed its doors due to the 

Covid pandemic.  Two months ago, we opened for coffee and 

social hours from 10 a.m. to noon for small groups of people-- 

wearing masks, social distancing, and taking temperatures were 

mandatory.  Approximately 10-15 people visit the center per 

day, with our current capacity at 25. Members can enjoy coffee 

and snacks as well as pick up picture puzzles, movies, books, etc.   

 

In April, we will be opening three days per week – Tuesday, 

Wednesday, and Thursday.  The hours will be determined soon 

and will be on the answering machine.  We are also planning on 

having card playing (probably Wednesday), bingo, music bingo, 

and Mind Games as activities.  Movies will be offered (our 

sound system is now working well, everyone can hear in our 

room), and popcorn is available.  Things may start to get back to 

normal if that is possible.   

 

Current restrictions, according to the CDC (Center for Disease 

Control) for those who are fully vaccinated include gathering indoors with others who are vaccinated without 

wearing a mask or social distancing. As you can see, the vaccine is one component of helping to eliminate 

this virus.  We encourage you to get the vaccine and help us to move beyond the pandemic.  The Coronavirus 

had one birthdate; we do not want it to have a second birthday!  It is time to blow out that candle permanent-

ly! 

 

The annual membership meeting is scheduled for May 11, 2021, in McCormick Park.  At that meeting we 

will be voting on our revised bylaws and electing new board members. More information regarding the annu-

al meeting is provided in the newsletter.  The new board will be leading the WASC as we move forward in 

the future.   

 

We are moving in a new direction.  Your voices are needed to point us in that direction.  Please come to the 

meeting.  There will also be a picnic lunch at the annual meeting (see flyer within this newsletter for further 

details).  Please call and let us know that you are coming. 

 

Thank you, and God Bless all of you! 

 

--Ron Harris, president 
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Our “Know It Girl" 

 

Clara Bow was nicknamed the “It Girl.”  Virginia Taschner is our 

“Know It Girl.”  If you ever have a question about the WASC – 

“When was the WASC started?”  “When did we move to the 

building we are in now?”  “When did we get the van?”…. she is 

our walking library and historical museum all wrapped up in one. 

 

Virginia is one of the founding members of the WASC, estab-

lished in 1992.  Since the original director did not like the finan-

cial details, Virginia stepped up to perform those functions until 

2017.  While this never entailed much money, it did involve many 

bank deposits, tax forms, bank reconciliations, and monthly finan-

cial reports.  Oh, and I should mention that she did all of this 

manually with only the aid of an adding machine and a Smith Co-

rona typewriter – no newfangled computer for her! 

 

Not only did she do the financial reporting, but she also did a 

“little” other office work and reporting, such as:  tallied and reported meal counts to the Tri-County Office 

on Aging, organized raffles at the potluck dinners, prepared the mailing labels, and postal permits for the bi

-monthly newsletter mailing, paid all the bills; arranged for service and repairs around the facility, kept up 

the membership data, and of course, sold the annual Rotary Duck Race tickets. She also served as secretary 

for the board and the Senior Benefit Fund (unpaid, of course) for more years than any of us can piece to-

gether – to name but a few of her “other duties as assigned.” 

 

When she stepped down from her “volunteer” bookkeeping position, her responsibilities were almost ful-

filled by five other individuals.  There are still have some items that are not being done – SURPRISE, SUR-

PRISE, SURPRISE! 

Virginia is well known around Williamston.  She was a military wife, 

married to Conrad for 52 years until he died in 2006.  They were 

members at Brookshire Country Club, even though she did not play 

golf.  They have three children; Jan, who is living in Williamston; 

John, living in Holt; and Jim, living in Arizona. 

 

--submitted by Karen Spak 

 

 

Answer to Cryptogram on page 5 

The bigger a man’s head gets, the 

easier it is to fill his shoes. 

—Author Unknown 
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Hey Bob! 

 

If someone were trying to define or describe a great volun-

teer – look no further than Bob Klausing.  For the longest 

time, I honestly did not know his full name; all I ever heard 

was, “Hey Bob, can you…?  or “Hey Bob, will you…? 

 

Bob was everywhere when I started coming into the WASC 

– serving meals to those who were unable to join the buffet 

line, making coffee (still too strong for some and too weak 

for others!), helping clean up, packaging the bread dona-

tions from Breadsmith, helping cart supplies in, vacuuming, 

taking out the trash, and doing all those things that no one 

wants to do, but have to be done!  And he’s still there doing 

all the “stuff.” 

 

And, if you want to ensure that there is always a lively dis-

cussion going on, Bob is in the middle of it – sometimes just 

stirring the pot for the fun of it!  When he says “Trump” or 

“No Trump,” it’s not because he’s playing cards; he’s just 

stirring the pot! 

 

Bob joined the WASC eight years ago when he moved to 

Williamston from Dansville after losing his wife, Diane.  

His work as a stainless steel metal fabricator allowed him to 

live throughout the State of Michigan before living in Dans-

ville. 

 

In addition to the time Bob donates to the Williamston 

WASC, he also volunteers many hours at St. Mary’s Catho-

lic Church. 

—submitted by Karen Spak�

Ten Years Younger 

After my 91-year-old mother finished having her hair cut 

and shaped, the stylist announced, “There, now you look 

ten years younger!” 

My mother, un­impressed, replied, “Who wants to look 81 

years old?” 

Birthdays 

 

April 

Beverly Jablonowski 

Kathie Sodeman 

Charles Rogers 

Harold Heier 

Jacqueline LaForge 

Karen Spak 

Claudette Frame 

May 

Marlowe Hart 

Ann Lemmen 

Ardath Harshbarger 

Myrtle Ebert 

Jean Kay Benjamin 

Shirley Pettis 

 

The WASC wishes each one a happy and 

joy-filled birthday. If we missed your 

birthdate, we apologize. Please send us an 

email or give us a call and we will update 

our information. 



WASC ANNUAL MEETING 
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Voting on Revision of Bylaws and Election of Officers 

 

Every year the WASC conducts an annual meeting to elect board members, typically held the second 

Thursday of May, following lunch at the center. Last year, the meeting was postponed due to COVID re-

strictions.  This year, the Board plans to conduct an annual meeting but change the date and format in 

light of current COVID-19 regulations. The meeting will be Tuesday, May 11th, at McCormick Park in 

conjunction with the Spring "Picnic in the Park." This year's annual meeting will include the election of 

board members and ratification of revised Bylaws recommended by the Board of Directors.  In light of re-

ceiving tax revenues in support of the WASC, it was necessary to modify the WASC Bylaws to allow for 

representatives for area communities to serve on the Board. 

 

Members of the WASC will receive a letter in the mail near the end of April with a copy of the revised By-

laws and ballots for electing new Board members.  Instructions for submitting the votes will be provided in 

the letter. Every member who is current in their dues will receive a letter. If you are unsure as to whether 

your membership is up to date, please check the mailing label on this issue of the WASC newsletter.  If 

there is an "m" in the upper right corner of the mailing label on this newsletter, then your membership is 

up to date.  If there is no "m" on your mailing label and you believe you are current in your membership 

dues, please contact the WASC. If you wish to renew your membership or join the WASC, please com-

plete the membership application included in this newsletter and send it to the center along with your an-

nual membership dues ($10 per individual). 

 

The Board will receive nominations for Board members to include on the ballot in May at their April 8

th

 

meeting. Any member may recommend someone for consideration as a nominee. If you would like to 

make a recommendation, please contact the WASC by phone, email, or mail. Recommendations should 

be members of the WASC or have a desire to join. 

 

We are looking forward to seeing you again in person on May 11th at our Spring "Picnic in the Park." If 

you have any questions or we can be of service, feel free to contact the WASC.  

LOL:�

Dead or Alive?�

What did the vet say when Schrodinger went to pick up his cat?�

"I have good news and bad news..."�

Universal Solvent�

A father was very proud when his son went off to college. He came to tour the school on Parents’ 

Day and observed his son hard at work in the chemistry lab.�

“What are you working on, son?"�

“A universal solvent,” explained his son, “A solvent that’ll dissolve anything."�

His father whistled, clearly impressed, then wondered aloud, “What will you keep it in?”�
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Williamston Area Senior Center 

Annual Meeting 

(Including Election of Board Members and approval of Bylaws) 

and 

Picnic in the Park 

Tuesday, May 11

th* 

11:00 AM to 2:00 PM 

In the Pavilion at McCormick Park 

In Downtown Williamston 

 

Lunch will be provided: 

 

Hot Dogs, Chips, Bottled Water and Dessert 

 

Bring Your Own Chair 

Restrooms will be available 

 

Reservations are a must 

Call 517-655-5173 and leave a voice message 

Call BEFORE May 6

th

 to make your reservation. 

 

Covid-19 Guidelines will be ENFORCED 

Wearing proper face covering 

Social Distancing of  6 feet apart 

Hand Sanitizer & disinfectant will be on premises 

 

*Rain date May 18th 
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5829 North Zimmer Road, Williamston
517-898-1715 | Todd Walter/Owner

An “Aging in Community” Residence

www.crosaires.com

BE FREE TO ENJOY LIFE! 
2001 W Mt Hope Ave 

Lansing, MI 48910 
517-484-1044 

www.colonialwoodslansing.com 

	    Haven / Haven of Rest
	 Adult Foster Care
	 2447  North Williamston Rd.
	 Williamston, MI 48895

(517) 655-8953 | www.SeniorCareLansing.com
Haven of Rest, a place to call home

HavenHaven

Herrmann
Funeral Home

of Fowlerville
P. J. Herrmann, Owner
A proud supporter of the 

Williamston Senior Center

Continuously serving 
Fowlerville area families 

since 1961
1005 East Grand River
Fowlerville, MI 48836

517-223-8656
pjherrmannfuneralhome.com

Contact Jen Zalinski to place an ad today! 
jzalinski@4LPi.com or (800) 477-4574 x6633
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